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Mass Schedule

Saturday Vigil
Sunday
Mon. Wed., & Fri.
Thursday
Holy Hour

No Mass on Tuesdays
Holy Days of Obligation 8:30 AM & 7:30 PM

5:00PM
8:30 & 10:45 AM

8:30AM
7:00 PM
7:30 PM

Parish Office Hours
11onday, VVednesday, Friday

8:30am ~ 3:30pm
Everyday except Tuesday

Receiving the Sacraments
The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick
Any Catholic with a life-threatening illness should
receive this sacrament even if not in immediate
danger of death .. Please call Father Grinnell and ask
him to anoint you if you think you should receive the
sacrament soon.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation

Every Thursday Evening during Adoration
Every Saturday -

3:45 PM unti14:45 PM
(Also by appointment)

The Sacrament of Matrimony
The Diocese of Arlington requires that the parish
priest be contacted at least six months before the
intended wedding, We want to help all of our
couples receive the abundant benefits and graces that
the Sacrament of Matrimony can offer them.

The Sacrament of Baptism
A class is required for parents having a child baptized
at St. Peter Parish for the first time. Please call
Father Grinnell at 675-3432 to make arrangements.

12762 Lee Highway, Washington, VA 22747
website: www.stpeterparishva.org

Pastor
Reverend Father Horace Grinnell

Parish Phone Numbers
Pastor Rev. Father Horace Grinnell (540) 675-3432

E-mail: grinnellhorace@gmail.com
Deacon Bob Benyo (540) 937-5939
Jean Hagarty, Office Manager (540) 675-3432

E-mail: stpeterschurch@comcast.net
Felix Hernandez, Director, Religious Ed ..... (540) 364-3108

E-mail: felixhernandezjr@gmail.com
Mary Ann Krammes, Cemetery Admin (540) 547-4441
Mrs. Kathleen Tester, Organist.. (540) 987-8764

Sunday, May 31,2015
The Most Holy Trinity

"Blessed the People The Lord Has Chosen to be
His Own"

http://www.stpeterparishva.org
mailto:grinnellhorace@gmail.com
mailto:stpeterschurch@comcast.net
mailto:felixhernandezjr@gmail.com


Also, every week this summer after the 5P30 p.m..
Mass, adults 18-30 meet for food, fellowship and L..- _

activity planning. This summer's Young Adult activ-
ities include: Old Rag Hike, Beach Trip, $1 bowling
night, wine tasting, camp out, movie night, opportu-
nities for community service and more. "
Burgers, dogs and drinks provided. After 1', ,,~,\\
5:30 pm Mass at the Deacon Regan Pa- V '
vilion behind St. John's School. Bring a- ,
friend! stjohnadults@gmail.com'l

.".. ,~-

Mass Intentions for the Week

Vigil Mass 5:00 PM
May 30

Sunday 8:30 AM
May 31 10:45 AM
The Most Holy Trinity

Monday 8:30 AM
June 1
St. Justin

Wednesday 8:30 AM
June 3
St. Lwanga and companions

Thursday 7:00 PM Communion Service
June 4

Sheralyn Castro +

Jill & Craig Evans family
Pro Populo

Bren Miller

Communion Service

Friday 8:30 AM
June 5
St. Boniface

Communion Service

CHILL AT THE GRILL
MAY 31-6:45 P.M.

ST. JOHN'S CATHOLIC CHURCH

Welcoming young adults from St. John the Evange-
list, Precious Blood, Holy Trinity, St. Peter's, St.
John the Baptist and Christendom. Come join us!

Weekly Contributions for 5/24/15 were:~1.General Collection-$2,394.00

f(;j i' Thank You for your generosity!

Prayers for the Sick
Please pray for the following members of
our Parish:

Elaine Viguerie
Christian Knight
Fr. Robert Lange
John Paul Storey
Colleen Cybrowski
Helen & Oliver Ashe
Genevieve Paterno

Harrison Knight
Deacon Charles Coutu
Evelyn Johnson
Patricia J. Carey
Penny Smith
Nicole Cornado
Emilia Benyo

THREE MONTH
DEVELOPING BA BY:

Your baby is quite active in the womb now,
although his/her mother won't feel him/her for
another couple of months. If his/her mother's
womb had a window, you could watch your
spiritually adopted baby squint, swallow, and
move his/her tongue. He/She can make a tight
fist if you touch his/her palm. He/She obtains
the oxygen his/her body needs through the um-
bilical cord. The baby you are praying for
weighs one ounce. What a miracle he/she is!!
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DIOCESAN RETIRED PRIESTS' COLLECTION

There will be a second collection for our diocesan
retired priests on the weekend of June 6 & 7. This
collection aids in caring for our retired priests who
have served our diocese so faithfully over the years.
Currently there are 18 retired priests who served
our diocese and an additional 19 diocesan
priests who." anticipated to retire within t
the next ten years. Please consider donat-
ing to this special collection. Thank you
for your support .

............................................... -



BROWN SCAPULAR OF OUR LADY OF
MOUNT CARMEL

Have you been enrolled in the Brown Scapular of
Our Lady of Mount Carmel? If not, you will
have an opportunity to do so this weekend (The
Most Holy Trinity). After each of the Masses, the
Legion of Mary will provide these sacramentals
along with an explanation of where they came
from and how to use them. Come and find out
about this garment of Our Lady which reminds us
to imitate her virtues.

HONORING REV. HOBSON
JUNE 7, 2015, SUNDAY, 3-6 pm

Washington Fire Hall

Celebrate and honor Reverend Jennings Hob-
sons' 42 years of service to Rappahannock
County. Join us in the afternoon after our Parish
Picnic.

-------------------------------,
BRING BACK THE BABY BOTTLES

~
Please bring back thetj~tles, whether or not
they are filled or half ~mpty. All money will
be sent to the Eront Royal Pregnancy Center
to aid in the work of saving lives.
1- _

From the Office of Vocations:
"When the Spirit and truth comes, He will guide you
into all the truth." Are you inclined to let the Holy
Spirit lead you to your true vocation in the Risen
Lord. . . perhaps or consecrated religious? Call Fa-
ther J.D. Jaffe at 703-841-2514, or write:
j .jaffe@arlingtondiocese.org.

ALL TEENS TO MEET AFTER THE PICNIC!

Dear Fellow Saint Peter's teens,

Weare happy to announce that our youth group
will be holding its first official meeting/outing
right after the Corpus Christi cook out on June
7th. We will be participating in the festivities
being held by the Knights of Columbus, then
staying around church until around 4:00 for a
time of hanging out, playing games, and discuss-
ing ideas for meetings and outings.

This meeting/get together is open to all teens
who have been confirmed through twelfth grad-
ers. If you have sports equipment such as soccer
balls, frisbees, etc. please bring them along with
any interesting board games that you may have.
Also, if you plan on attending the cook-out with
your family, but don't usually attend the 10:45
mass, it would be advised to call Mr. Ward at
540-937-7085 to let him know of your numbers
so then they are able to get the right amount of
food. If you have any questions you can e-mail
either myself at DCUnited62@gmai1.com or Mr.
Guttierrez at guttierrezl0@hotmai1.com.

I look forward to holding this event and finally
getting a youth group started here at Saint Pe-
ter's! That is all I have for you now; stay tuned!

God Bless,
Nick Riedel

.....................................................
?? WHAT'S HAPPENING AT THE SENIOR

CENTER??

Come to Scrabble School senior Center this
week for a little fun: Starting at 11am: Monday
HORSESHOES; Tuesday STORY TELLING
with Peter Hornbostel; Wednesday CORN-
HOLE TOURNEY; Thursday MISSIONARY
SINGERS. Lunch is free to all and delicious.
Come and have fun. If you need to call: 540-
987-3638....••.••••••.......................•••••..........••••

mailto:.jaffe@arlingtondiocese.org.
mailto:DCUnited62@gmai1.com
mailto:guttierrezl0@hotmai1.com.


Pastor's Piece

Dear friends,

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION (after 10:45 a.m. Mass)TO THE CEMETERY
LED BY THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

PARISH PICNIC (after Procession)
NEXT SUNDAY, JUNE 7, 2015

Father Tuck Grinnell

The Knights will provide barbecued meat, bread and drinks; parishioners are urged to bring a
covered dish to share.
Please call Bob Ward, 540-937 -70B5, tllet him know what you will bring to share. Come and enjoy a
day of fellowship and fun with your parish friends and neighbors. COME TO THE PARISH PICNIC!!

COLLECTION FOR THE PEOPLE OF NEPAL
OVER 7,500 DEAD--HUNDREDS OF THOUSANDS HOMELESS

The Diocese is collecting money for the victims and survivors of the terrible earthquake in Nepal. The
recent magnitude 7.B earthquake in Nepal killed over 7,500 people, injured over 16,000, and left
hundreds of thousands homeless. The toll on human life continues to rise as rescue workers reach the
affected areas. People urgently need basic essentials, such as blankets, safe water, food, medical care,
hygiene and pastoral counseling. Hygiene and sanitation are critical to preventing waterborne
diseases. All who would like to contribute can mark checks made out to St. Peter Church but marked for
"NEPAL" on the "memo" line or you can put your contribution in an envelope marked for NEPAL and put
them in the collection basket. You can also mail your contribution to the Parish address.

ST. AUGUSTINE REFLECTION GROUP

Join the St. Augustine reflection group Monday, June Bth from 9:15 a.m. until 10:15 a.m. in the parish
meeting room of the parish hall to discuss what St. Augustine has to say about "Predestination". St.
Augustine believes that God loves people into being good and doing good-despite themselves. NOTE:
WE WILL NOT BE MEETING THIS MONDAY

A NEW PARISH DIRECTORY IS ON THE WAY!
FILL OUT A REGISTRATION FORM IF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY DONE SO

We will issue a new parish directory soon. I would like it to be complete as soon as possible so, if you
are new to the parish and have not yet signed up, please do so. Registration forms are at the entrance of
the church. Thanks to Bill Jarrett and Mary Ann Krammes who are working on this project.



May 31, 2015

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Grace and peace be with you!

I am writing regarding the care and support of our retired diocesan priests. As you may
know, there are 175 diocesan priests faithfully serving Jesus Christ and our diocesan Church. Of
these, 18 priests are retired currently, and over the next ten years 19 additional priests will reach
retirement age.

To provide care for our current and future retired priests, the annual second collection for
retired priests will take place next weekend, June 6 and 7, at all Masses. I ask you to consider
participating as generously as you are able in next week's collection.

The funds from this annual collection will assist the ongoing operational needs and
expenses of the Saint Rose of Lima Priests Retirement Villa, a residence designed to
accommodate retired diocesan priests. This beautiful and restful home includes both common
areas and private residences for up to eight priests. Additionally, this second collection will
provide funds for post-retirement health care, nursing home care, and the priest pension fund.

May the Risen Lord Jesus abundantly reward your goodness and fill you and those you
love with His peace, hope and life! With gratitude for your generosity, I remain

Faithfully in the Heart of Christ,

-t-~;JJ. ~
Most Reverend Paul S. Loverde
Bishop of Arlington



CATHOLIC DIOCESE Of ARt INGTON

"In answering the call to the ministerial priesthood, our retired priests have carried out the mission of the Church by
serving God'speople and bringing them closer to Christ through the sacraments. Today, we have the opportunity to
honor their dedication and demonstrate our appreciation for their hard work and tireless service to the Church through
this collection." ~ Bishop Paul S. Loverde

AREAS OF SUPPORT:
• The Saint Rose of Lima Priests'
Retirement Villa

• Funds for future needs including:
Post-Retirement Health Care and
Nursing Home Care

• The Priest Pension Fund

By THE NUMBERS:
• There are currently 18 retired diocesan priests.
• There are five priests currently living at the Saint Rose of Lima
Priests' Retirement Villa.

• Over the next 10 years, 19more priests will reach retirement age.
• Retired diocesan priests may choose to live on their own, with
family or friends, at a parish rectory, or at The Saint Rose of Lima
Priests' Retirement Villa. The Villa can currently accommodate up
to eight retired priests.


